ANNOUNCING THE 2010 ASPA AWARD RECIPIENTS

TO:

Members of the American Society of Public Administration (ASPA)



Fellows of the State Academy for Public Administration



Regional, State and Local Leaders, Commissioners & Training Directors

FROM:
Michael N. Christakis, Ph.D.



President, Empire State Capital Area Chapter, ASPA

I am pleased to announce the recipients of the 2010 ASPA Awards who will be honored on Thursday, May 6, 2010 beginning at 5:00pm at a ceremony at the Nelson A. Rockefeller Institute of Government (411 State Street, Albany, NY). 

Since 1952, the Empire State Capital Area Chapter (ESCAC) of the American Society of Public Administration (ASPA) has recognized outstanding individuals for their work in state and local service. The annual ASPA Awards have provided a mechanism for recognizing many deserving colleagues over the years who have worked tirelessly on behalf of the people of New York State. This year’s recipient’s carry on the proud tradition of exemplary public service and a commitment to the citizens they serve. 

The Alfred E. Smith Award, presented in recognition of outstanding individual service will be presented to Karen Carpenter-Palumbo, Commissioner of the New York State Office of Alcoholism and Substance Abuse Services (OASAS). Commissioner Carpenter-Palumbo has led OASAS since 2007 and was nominated by Peggy Bonneau, Director of Health and Wellness at OASAS.

The Charles Evans Hughes Award, presented in recognition of outstanding individual service over an extended period of time, will be presented to Caroline J. Downey, General Counsel for the New York State Division of Human Rights. She has been at the NYS Division of Human Rights, in various capacities, since 1981 and was nominated by Commissioner Galen Kirkland.

The Frank C. Moore Award, presented in recognition of outstanding individual service in local government, will be presented to Jeffrey W. Nesich, Deputy Mayor of the Village of Valley Falls. Mr. Nesich has served as Deputy Mayor and Chief Financial Officer for the Village of Valley Falls since 1989. Mr. Nesich was nominated by Melissa Perrotty McLaughlin, a colleague at the New York State Division of Parole, where Mr. Nesich has worked since 1998.
I hope you will consider joining us for this year’s celebration of outstanding public servants on May 6th at the Rockefeller Institute.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me personally by emailing mchristakis@uamail.albany.edu or calling 518.956.8140.

###

